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Seeds Planted and Growing
In October 2015 Archbishop George 
Lucas of Omaha confirmed the statutes 
which gave birth to the Association 
of IPF Priests of St. Joseph. The 
Association was designed to gather 

together priests who work with the 
IPF mission and who profess vows 
of consecration, including a vow to 
promote the interior life of diocesan 
priests.  Some members remain in 

their diocesan 
assignments 
(external members) 
and work with 
IPF programs as 
is possible; others 
live together in 
Omaha (internal 
members), work 
full-time with the 
IPF mission, and 
serve as animators 
of the larger 
Association.

This past year has witnessed the 
flourishing of this new association 
in several ways. Last year two priests 
became candidates for the Association 
as external members.  In these months 
they have participated in a formation 
program which will prepare them 
for eventually professing vows in the 
Association.  

Fr. Andy Gehringer, a priest of the 
Diocese of Allentown, Pennsylvania, 
and pastor of Holy Infancy parish in 
Bethlehem, Pennsylvania, participated 
in IPF’s Spiritual Exercises program as 
well as the Spiritual Direction Training 
Program held in Chicago and has 
served as a spiritual director for the 
summer program for seminarians.   

I Pray Fridays is Live on Facebook

“I Pray Fridays” is a community page 
for The Institute for Priestly Formation 
(IPF) created to invite Catholics every-
where to pray for the Priesthood.  The 
page exists to encourage faithful Catho-
lics to pray for their pastor specifically 
and the spiritual renewal of all priests 
in general.  The particular call to action 
itself is simple:  Commit to pray each 
Friday for your pastor and the mission 
of IPF.
There are no dues or required meetings.  
Joining is easy! Simply visit 

www.facebook.com/IPrayFridays and 
click the “Like” and “Follow” buttons.  
Then, unite with us each Friday in 
praying for the priesthood.  Come back 
frequently to share your stories about 
heroic priests and to learn how God is 
using The Institute for Priestly Forma-
tion to help diocesan seminarians and 
priests fall in love and stay in love with 
the Trinity.
The “I Pray Fridays” community is a 
place to celebrate the diocesan priest-
hood.  You will find testimonies to 

God’s action in the lives 
and ministries of semi-
narians, priests and those 
whose lives they have im-
pacted.  We will include 
specific intentions and 
welcome readers to post 

their intentions as well.  You will also 
find helpful tools and links to resources 
that will help you deepen your personal 
encounter with God in prayer.  Our 
hope is that the community will give 
rise to regular intercession for a renewed 
outpouring of God’s Grace in foster-
ing a happy, healthy priesthood and an 
increase in vocations.
Join today and then share the commu-
nity with other faithful Catholics who 
have a heart for supporting our priests.

From left to right: Fr. James Rafferty, Fr. Nicholas Cachia, Fr. Richard Gabuzda,  
Fr. Andrew Gehringer
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Dear Friends, 

The graces and blessings of this past 
year have been many.  To begin with, 
as you will see by glancing through the 
Report, the Lord blessed us with new 
life in the form of candidates coming 
forward to join the IPF Priests of St. 
Joseph.  

Our combined summer 2016 
programs welcomed over 200 
participants to the campus of 
Creighton University.  New dioceses 
participating in the seminarian 
program included the dioceses of 
Paterson, New Jersey, Steubenville, 
Ohio and the Ordinariate of the 
Chair of St. Peter (based in Houston).  
We look forward to hosting similar 
numbers for summer 2017.

The Spiritual Direction Training 
Program, offered in cooperation with 
the Conference Center of Mundelein 
Seminary in Chicago, recently granted 
certificates to 129 priests from 
throughout the U.S. and Canada.  
A new round began this spring, 
welcoming 140 participants.  

Many generous friends have chosen 
to honor priests and build up the 
resources of IPF by participating in 
the Saint John Paul II Fund for Priests.  
A new initiative, “Mary’s Sons,” has 
attracted others who have chosen to 
help us “close the gap” between fees 
charged and expenses incurred in our 
many programs.

We are especially grateful to God 
and to our very generous friends who 
allowed us to exceed our 2016 Annual 
Fund goal, reversing the deficit of the 
previous year.  Many friends continue 
to give at heroic levels and with great 
sacrifice; for this we are very grateful.  
With such a solid foundation, we look 
forward to reaching out across the 
country through our alumni to assist 
with our “Building the Base Initiative”.  
By way of this initiative, which begins 
this year, we hope to enroll many new 
donors, inviting them to share in the 
wonderful mission that is IPF.  

As you review the Report, please join 
us in thanking God for the generosity 
and love of the priesthood represented 
among the names of our many donors.  
May the Lord bless all of you, your 
families, and may He grant all that you 
need and desire as we journey together 
in our ever-deepening walk with the 
Lord! Thanks for walking with us in 
the IPF mission.

Sincerely in the Lord, 

Rev. Richard J. Gabuzda
Executive Director

Mr. Douglas J. and Mrs. Susan M. Barrett
Mr. Chris D. Berens

Mr. Jay B. and Mrs. Luci B. Bolding
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Fr. Chris Collins, S.J. • Mr. Mark C. Conzemius
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Seminarians exploring the Omaha Cathedral’s 
Holy Door during the Jubilee Year of Mercy



Fr. Nicholas Cachia, a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Malta, and currently 
missioned to the faculty of St. 
Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary in 
Boynton Beach, Florida, also made the 
Spiritual Exercises with IPF, attended 
the Seminar for Seminary Spiritual 
Directors, and has taught for many 
years in the seminarian program.  

Father Robert Cadrecha, a priest of 
the Diocese of St. Petersburg was just 
recently accepted.  Fr. Cadrecha is an 
alumnus of the seminarian program as 
well as the Spiritual Direction Training 
Program.

In addition to the gift of three 
candidates, the Association recently 
received an especially welcome gift. Fr. 
Jim Rafferty became a fully professed 
internal member of the Association 
on March 19, 2017 and, as such, 
became incardinated as a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Omaha.  Fr. Rafferty 
had been granted permission to work 
with the IPF mission and to participate 
in the discernment leading up to the 
formation of the Association.  His 
now-permanent position became 
possible through the generosity of 
the Diocese of Scranton and Bishop 
Joseph Bambera, who gave Fr. Rafferty 
permission to make this move.  We are 
humbled by the gracious generosity of 
the Diocese of Scranton which has now 
made the sacrifice of two priests so that 
the mission of the IPF Priests of St. 
Joseph might flourish.  

Fr. Rafferty joins Fr. Rich Gabuzda, 
moderator of the Association, in the 
residential community of IPF Priests 
of St. Joseph and will serve as associate 
moderator and finance officer.  All of 
this is wonderful news for the Institute 

Seeds 
Planted and 

Growing

Those Who Have Gone 
Before Us in Faith

In recent months we have experienced 
the passing of two good friends of the 
IPF mission.  Bill Ramsey, long-time 
Omaha public relations executive 
(pictured on the left), and Dick Bené, 
who worked in the local insurance 
industry.  

Bill was instrumental in helping 
the IPF staff learn the art of public 
relations.  With the assistance of Bill’s 
professional colleagues as well as his 
personal expertise, we were introduced 
to the rudiments of putting together a 
development plan, establishing our first 
database and learning how to become 
better known in the Omaha community 
and beyond.  Bill devoted a great part 
of his life to working with Serra, the 
organization that promotes vocations 
to the priesthood and consecrated 
life.  Through Bill, the network of 
relationships that is Serra was opened 
to us as well.  An outgrowth of this 
wonderful connection endures to 

this day as local Serra clubs host IPF 
summer seminarians for our annual 
pilgrimage to Boys Town where the 
Serrans treat us to a beautiful Mass and 
brunch.  

Dick Bené was a member of our local 
Mission Advancement Council since 
its inception in 2002. He worked 
tirelessly to support the mission of 
IPF, often saying, “I’ll do anything 
you ask!”  For many years he was part 
of the committee which planned and 
produced the annual Celebration of 
Priesthood banquet.  Dick was also a 
Serran; he delighted in organizing Serra 
visits to the seminaries attended by 
Omaha Archdiocesan seminarians.  

Both Bill and Dick were exemplary 
in their Catholic faith, in their love 
for the Church, and in their love for 
the priesthood.  The IPF mission was 
greatly impacted by this faith and love.  
May they both receive the reward of 
good and faithful servants!

for Priestly Formation since IPF Priests 
of St. Joseph will assure the continual 
availability of diocesan priests who help 

with IPF programs.  St. Joseph, pray  
for us!
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Mr. and Mrs. Sam Thompson
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Mr. Denis Walsh
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Please remember IPF in your estate planning and help with the 
spiritual formation of future priests.



Rev. Robert Boxie
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brever
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Bridges
Mr. and Mrs. John Brownrigg
Mrs. Karolyn Buck
Rev. Gerald Buonopane
Rev. David Burgard
Rev. Jesse Burish
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Burton
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Butler
Mr. and Mrs. William Buttarazzi
Mary Bystrom
Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Cacka
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Campney
Michel Caniglia
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Capoun
Carlberg Cabinet Fronts, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. William Carlisle
Beth Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. Salvadore Carta
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Cavel
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Celio
Central States Health and Life Co. 
    of Omaha
Mr. and Mrs. William Cheese
Mr. and Mrs. Oscar Christensen
Church of St. Leo
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Classe
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Cleary
Mr. and Mrs. David Clements
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coffey
Rev. Msgr. William Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Connelly
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Corey
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Cotty
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Croker
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Crowley
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Cruise
Dr. and Mrs. Denis Cuka
Mary Alice Daly

Marilyn D’Andrea-Spica
Lucretia Danielson
Rev. Peter Davids
Rev. Eugenio de la Rama
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dean
Rev. Don DeGrood
Kathleen Delaney
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Deras
Mr. and Mrs. Louis D’Ercole
Sue DeVetter
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Diekmann
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Dineen
Diocese of Phoenix
Diocese of Pittsburgh
Diocese of San Angelo
Rev. Jeffrey Dobbs
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dobel
Dominican Nuns of Summit, NJ
Rev. B. Thomas Donovan
Rev. Christopher Downey
Mr. and Mrs. Don Drake
Rev. Adam Droll
Anna Drvol
Mrs. Jan Duffy
Mr. and Mrs. Marlyn Eckerson
Rev. Jim Edwards
Mrs. Ann Egan
Rev. Ryan Elder
Mary Helen Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. George Emodi
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Engelbert
Mr. and Mrs. George Erdei
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Esch
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Estee
Most Reverend Felipe Estevez, STD
Rita Evans
Rev. Glenn Evers
Maya Fayad
Mr. and Mrs. John Feda
Rev. Msgr. Matthew Fedewa
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fell
Rev. Robert Ferris
Maureen Fitzgerald
Dr. and Mrs. John Fitzpatrick

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Floersch, Jr.
Mr. Paul Floersch
Deb Fortina
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Rev. Francis Frankovich
Mr. Lawrence Fredrick
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Frenzer
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Fucinaro
Nancy Fullwood
Betty Fung
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Furlong
Mrs. Theresa Gabuzda
Rev. Thomas Galarneault
Mr. Edmund Galas
Rev. William Ganci
Ruth Gappa
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Garrigan
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Gerken
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Glennan
Mr. Ron Glinka
Mrs. Shirlee Goaley
Most Reverend Raymond  
     Goedert, DD
Rev. Seth Gogolin
Good Shepherd Catholic Parish
Deacon and Mrs. David Graef
Rev. David Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Graney
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Greco
Lauren Green
Mr. and Mrs. John Griffith
Rev. John Grimes
Rev. Kenneth Gross
Michelle Grzywa
Rev. Jeffrey Gubbiotti
Rev. Jerome Guld
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Guyol
Dr. Scott Hahn
Rev. Dennis Hanneman
Rev. Thomas Hart
Rev. Ben Hasse
Mr. Richard Hautzinger
Kathy Havranek
Mr. and Mrs. David Hawk

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Heinrichs
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Helget
Rev. Tim Hepburn
Dr. and Mrs. David Hilger
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Hilgers
Mrs. Marion Hindes
Mr. Duane Hoesing
Rev. Paul Hoesing
Rev. Steven Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. John Hohman
Toni Holiday
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hollenbeck
Rev. Mark Hollis
Jo Holloway
Janet Holthaus
Rev. Craig Holway
Holy Cross Catholic Church
Holy Name Women’s Confraternity
Mr. John Honiotes
Rev. Msgr. Mervin Hood
Mr. and Mrs. Norris Hoover
Mr. and Mrs. Troy Hottovy
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Howell
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hruby
Sean Hughes
Stephen and Cynthia Hunt
Rev. Robert Ianelli
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Ihle
Rev. Robert Imbelli
Mr. Howard Irish
Loretta Ivany
Rev. Michael Izen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Janousek
Mrs. Helen Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Jewell
Mr. Keith Jiron
Gazelle Johnson
Rev. Walter Jong-A-Kiem
Mr. and Mrs. John Kaiser
Rev. Daniel Kampschneider
Rev. William Karg
Deacon and Mrs. Duane Karmazin
Belinda Keiter
Mr. and Mrs. John Kellogg



Mark Your 
Calendars!

2017 Summer Seminarian 
Program Begins
May 29, 2017

Friends Night
July 12, 2017

A Reason for Your Hope
Special Guest, Cardinal Wuerl

July 19-20, 2017

Evening of Adoration
Prior to Summer Programs

May 23, 2017

Omaha Gives! 
24 hr Charitable Challenge

May 24, 2017

Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Kelly
Gaelyn Kelly
Rev. Jonathan Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Kerkman
Rev. Jason Kern
Ann Kineen
Rev. Chad King
Mr. and Mrs. William Kizer
Ron Kluck
Mr. Thomas Kluger
Rev. Keith Koehl
Mr. and Mrs. James Koranda
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Korkow
Rev. Owen Korte
Rev. Russell Kovash
Mr. Tony Krings
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Kucirek
Rev. Patrick Kuffner
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kuhl
Mr. and Mrs. John Kukula
Most Reverend Joseph Kurtz
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Kush 
    Loretta LaCorte
Mr. and Mrs. Steven LaFleur
Loretta Lagana
Rev. Brendan Lally, SJ
Rev. Tim Lange

Carol Lankford
Mrs. Patricia Laughlin
Rita Lawler
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Lawson
Trudy Lazure
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
    Leighton
Mr. and Mrs. William Lester

Mr. and Mrs. John 
    Lewandowski
Rev. Mark Lichter
Rev. Thomas Long
Mr. Jerome Loos
Rev. Jim Lopez
Rev. Jeffrey Lorig
Deacon and Mrs. Dennis 
    Lovell
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Lund
Mrs. Colleen Lynch
Mr. Matthew Lyons
Mrs. Rita Macaulay
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony 
    MacBride
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick Mahoney
Kathleen Mallory
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Malloy
Rev. Charles Mangano
Mr. Mike Manhart
Rev. Ryan Mann
Beth Marcello
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Marcotte
Marist Sisters
Rev. Matthew Marshall
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph Martin
Mr. Donald Matulek, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Matz

Mr. and Mrs. John 
    McCandless
Judith McCarren
Rev. Mark McCormick
Mr. and Mrs. Craig 
    McDermott
Carol McGlade
Kathryn McKeighan

Mr. Mark McNamara
Mrs. Sharon Melchior
Rev. Michael Merkt
Rev. Andrew Merrick
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Merwald
Mr. Mark Meuer
Rev. Edward Michelini
Michaela Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Miller
Ms. Jo Anne Mirabelli
Mr. and Mrs. David Mlynska
Donna Moga
Rev. Kevin Mohan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Monaco
Mr. Bobby Monzingo
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
    Mooney
Most Blessed Sacrament 
    Church
Kelly Morrow, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. David Mucia
Dr. and Mrs. Robert 
    Muelleman
Mrs. Muriel Munchrath
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Mundt
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Munter
Rev. Mark Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 
    Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Duncan Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Nejfelt
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Nelson
Rev. John Neneman
Rev. Hiep Xuan Nguyen
Mrs. Delores Niebrugge
Most Reverend John 
    Nienstedt
Lynne Nikolaisen
Rev. Mark Nolte
Rev. James Novotny 
Eileen O’Brien
Karen O’Brien
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Mr. and Mrs. Joseph O’Connor
Sandy O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. John O’Donnell
Rev. Kizito Raphael Okhuoya
Mrs. Lourdes O’Leary
Mary Olsen
Joyce Olson
Mr. and Mrs. Pat O’Malley
Kathy Onken
Mr. Claire Tex Oswald
Alexander and Tamara Pandolfo
Most Reverend Thomas Paprocki
Joyce Parayno
Cindy Parent
Rev. Stephen Parkes
Most Reverend Richard Pates
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Patterson
Martha Pavlick
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Peirce
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne Penka
Rev. Jorge Perales
Rev. Michael Petering
Rev. Daniel Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Pflaum
Lorraine Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Pinter
Lenore Polack

Cathy Potter
Rev. Msgr. Patrick Pratico, JCD
Rev. Robert Preisinger
Rev. Kerry Prendiville
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Prost
Rev. Troy Przybilla
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Quinn
Pauline Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ramaekers
Mr. David Reed
Joan Reese-Giesman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Regan
Rev. Kevin Regan
Deacon and Mrs. Jay Reilly
Rev. Timothy Reker
Rev. Kevin Richter
Rev. Patrick Riffle
Rev. Charles Ritter
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Riviere

Rebecca Robinson
Brigid Rock-Kerschinske
Mr. Danny Rodrigues
Mr. and Mrs. Emmet Root
Mr. and Mrs. David Rossman
Rev. Eric Roush
Mr. and Mrs. Al Royal
Rev. Blake Rozier
Debra Saraka Rubin
Mr. Paul Ruff
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Russell
Rev. Anthony Russo
Alice Ryan
Mrs. Nancy Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ryker
Sacred Heart Church
Ms. Caroline Safford
Saint Thomas Aquinas Newman 
    Center
Sr. Rosella Salvato
Santa Maria Del Mar Catholic 
    Church
Mrs. Ruth Sauser
Mr. and Mrs. John Schanbacher
Pam Schiffbauer
Rev. Matthew Schiffelbein
Mr. Michael Schilmoeller

School Sisters of Christ the King
Mr. and Mrs. John Schroeder
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schumacher
Rev. Hugh Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Schwietz
Rev. Joe Scorzello
Rev. Joel Sember
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Sheaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shimerda
Mr. Kyle Sladek
Mary Ann Sladek
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Slattery
Dr. and Mrs. William Sly
Mrs. Cathy Smith
Rev. Daniel Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Smith
Dr. and Mrs. James Smith
Rev. Mark Smith
Kathleen Smithberg

Mrs. Lori Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. David Spargo
Mr. and Mrs. James Spargo
Dr. Doug Spellman and Dr. Kathi 
    Curry 
Bernadette Spenner
Rev. Kenny St. Hilaire
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stark
Kelly Starman
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Steffensmeier
Rev. Ralph Steffensmeier
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stier
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Stinson
Rev. Bryan Stitt
Stoppini Foundation
Mrs. Geri Stratman
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Stravitsch
Mr. and Mrs. John Sullivan
Rev. Paul Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Svec
Mr. John Svoboda
Rev. Michael Swanton
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tamisiea
Rev. Mathias Thelen
Sylvia Thomley
Barbara Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Thurber

Rev. James Tigges
Rev. Paul Timmerman
Leslie Torstenson
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Tracy
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Trautman
Mrs. Kathy Troia
Ms. Marjorie Uerling
Union Pacific
Union Pacific GivePlus Program
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Vankat
Mr. and Mrs. Doug VanWinkle
Rev. Thomas Viviano
Rev. Joseph Vogel
Mr. Martin Vu
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wachtler
Linda Waddell
Mrs. Patricia Wagner
Mr. Daniel Walker
Katherine Walsh

Shannon Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. George Wanek
Mary Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wear
Rena Weinman
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells
Most Reverend Thomas Wenski
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Weston
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wiese
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wilhelm
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Wilson
Rev. Thomas Wilson
Mrs. Jan Wintle
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Wolff
Rev. Thomas Woodhouse
Rev. Scott Woods

Donors
Up to $100

Carol Albaugh-Manning
Amazon Smile Foundation
Mr. Victor Andreozzi
Shirley Andrews
Anonymous 
Mr. John Arkfeld
Mr. and Mrs. George Baca
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bashus
Mr. Max Behna
Rev. Iden Bello
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Beninato
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bird
Kathleen Blake
Rev. Remigiusz Blaszkowski
Rev. Frank Borkowski
Rev. William Brailsford
Stacey Brichacek
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Broghammer
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Brokke
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Bucholz
Mrs. Mary Bukowski
Mary Buttell
Rose Mary Byrne
Rev. Gregg Caggianelli
Rogene Calvet
Judy Campbell
Mr. Paul Carls
Mr. Daniel Carney
Mr. and Mrs. Don Carney
Mrs. Mary Ann Casey
Rev. Nicholas Cavallari
Ms. Kay Chelberg
Church of the Most Blessed 
    Sacrament
Laurene Cichon
Rev. Miguel Claudio
Joni Clay
Deacon David Cockson
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Merl Core



Mr. and Mrs. Bob Cowhig
Rev. Patrick Cunningham
Mary Catherine Damon
Mr. Bradley Davis
Ms. Rose Davis
Mr. and Mrs. James Dennell
Autumn Derouin
Mr. Tyler Deschamps
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Dickas
Diocese of Austin
Dr. Gerry Doran
Mr. and Mrs. John Dorman
Ms. Diana Dunning
Pat Durrie
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Dworak
Mrs. Georgia Ebel
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Eden
Mr. Donald Egr
Marjorie Eidt
Tongay Epp
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ervin
Rev. Jude Ezuma
Mr. Stephen Felicichia
Gene Ferrell
Anita Finger
Rev. Msgr. Peter Finn
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Flanagan
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Flanery
Patricia Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Foley
Mrs. Linda Frank
Mr. Frank Freihaut
Krista Freimuth
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Fritsch
Rev. James Garvey
Mary Ghera
Rev. Kenneth Gill
Mr. Philip Glatfelter
Rev. Msgr. William Glossser
Barb Gobel
Evelyn Goodman
Anna Mae Gornal
Linda Grady
Shelly Gray
Rev. Jacob Greiner
Mary Grenier
Patrick Griffin and Karen Stander
Diane Gross
Rev. Msgr. Roger Grundhaus
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Guile
Mr. Kenneth Hahn
Deacon and Mrs. Bob Hamilton
Mr. and Mrs. Kris Harsh
Mr. and Mrs. William Hazell
Beverly Hazuka
Dan and Barb Henkelman
Virginia Higgins
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Hoffmann
Most Reverend Martin Holley
Rev. Monte Hoyles
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Huber
Mr. Jim Hughes
Mr. Frank Insolera, Jr.

Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Janeczko
Won Mee Jang
Mrs. Lisa Jergovic
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Jorgensen
Deacon and Mrs. Kevin Joyce
Margaret Kaminski
Norma Kathman
Kay Keblesh
Dr. and Mrs. David Keller
Mary Ann Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kenny
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kerr
Mr. and Mrs. William Kingston
Rev. John Kita
Mrs. Rita Koehler
Daniel Kopczynskie
Mr. Henry Kopczynskie
Jean Korff
Joanne Korol
David Kraft
Lois Krautkremer
Dr. Harold Kreski
Mary Ann Kuhn
Peg Lacy
Karen Lange
Marilyn LaPorta
Mr. Andrew Larsen
Brother Jude Lasota
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Latzko
Mrs. Mitzi LeClair
Janet Lehn
Deacon Tim Leininger
Rev. Donald Leiphon
Mr. and Mrs. George Liebentritt
Rev. Charles Lintz
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Lorkovic
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Lubischer

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Lundgren
Barbara Lutey
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lynch
Anne Madison
Mrs. Patricia Maggio
Lisa Maguire
Monika Maides
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mainelli
Rev. Msgr. George Majoros
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Mannella
Joanne Marsicek

Rev. Burke Masters
Mr. and Mrs. John Matyja
Mr. Matthew McCarthy
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McCawley
Deacon and Mrs. Robert 
    McClellan
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McDermott
Ginny McGargill
Mary Beth McKee
Mrs. Mary McKeon
Mrs. Mary Ellen McNulty
Mr. and Mrs. David Medeiros
Ms. Sharon Meister
Kira Mello
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Micek
Mr. and Mrs. Devon Miller
Jann Helena Miller
Mr. Jayson Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Miskell
Mrs. Elizabeth Moix
Deacon and Mrs. Monty 
    Montagne
Lori Moody
Christine Moore
Dorothy Moore
Brendan and Ellen Moran
Mr. and Mrs. James Morrison
Jen Moser
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Muldoon
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Nahrgang
Sharon Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Neuberger
Newman Apostolate
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Niebrugge
Rev. Martin Nocchi
Brenda Novak
Rev. Ralph O’Donnell
Lois Ann O’Gara

Mr. and Mrs. Vern Ohlinger
Mary O’Riley
Mr. and Mrs. John Pakiz
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Palzer
Jo Peterson
Kari Pierson
Mr. Jim Pogge
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Pohlman
Rev. James Presta
Katie Prestenbach
Mrs. Myrt Quinn

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ramaekers
Mary Regan
Mr. Paul Regina
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Riesberg
Mr. Dennis Riesselman
Margaret Righter
Marilyn Roche
Dr. and Mrs. David Roda
Carmen Rodriguez
Laura Romero
Lola Rone
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rudawski, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Sadi
Franca Salvo, AO
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Sammons
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Santos
Rev. Marco Schad
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Scherer
Rev. Michael Scherschel
Dr. Margarett Schlientz
Rev. Donald Schmitz
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Schrader
Julie Schram
Mr. George Sefranek
Mrs. Eloise Seward
Rev. Joseph Sia
Colleen Simonsen
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Souta, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Spellman
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sperry
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Spurgin
Angela Stander
Susan Steadman
Rev. Msgr. Mike Steber
Mr. Michael Steffes, Jr.
Linda Steg
Jeanette Sterba
Most Reverend Dennis Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. James Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Sund
Heather Tarson
Rev. Tyler Tenbarge
Rev. Paul Theisz
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Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Timmerman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Timmins
Deacon and Mrs. Emmet Tinley III
Lois Titus
Rev. Armando Tolosa
Deacon and Mrs. Eric Vandeberg
Rev. James VanderLaan
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Vidmar
Mr. and Mrs. John Vrbka
Mr. and Mrs. Don Wall
Mr. Daniel Ward
Rev. Joseph Weber
Carla Wehling
Rosemary Weide
Mr. and Mrs. Don Whelan
Captain and Mrs. Ed Whelan
Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Mr. Edmund Wickenheiser
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Wieberg
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Wier
Rev. Alan Wierzba
Ms. Angie Wingert
Sherry Wittrock
Mr. Michael Woodyard
Mary Wurgler
Mr. Martin Wyant
Mr. Austin Zach
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Ziegler
Rev. James Zimmer
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Zimmerman

Honoring Fr. Patrick O’Kane:
IPF’s Celebration of 
Priesthood Banquet

As friends of the Institute gathered for our 14th annual Celebration of Priesthood 
Banquet, the Saint John Paul II Award for Priestly Service was conferred upon Father 
Patrick O’Kane, a priest of the Diocese of Sioux City, Iowa.  Fr. O’Kane, whose 40th 
anniversary of priestly ordination will be celebrated this year, has served in a variety 
of parish assignments in the Sioux City Diocese.  Having received a master’s degree in 
Educational Administration and a special degree in Educational Leadership, Fr. O’Kane 
became principal of several diocesan high schools and eventually diocesan superintendent 
of schools.  
Fr. O’Kane has also served for many years as an adjunct staff member of the Institute.  
Having attended our very first Spiritual Direction Training Program, he joined the 
staff of the program for the next round.  In addition to serving as a spiritual director in 
the summer program for seminarians, he designed a curriculum review process for the 
Institute which has been used to review summer program courses as well as the Spiritual 
Direction Training Program.  
Friends of Fr. O’Kane offered a special tribute by opening and contributing to a fund 
in his honor as part of the Saint John Paul II Fund for Priests.  He is pictured above 
receiving the Saint John Paul II medallion from Fr. Jim Rafferty, Fr. Rich Gabuzda and 
Kathy Kanavy.  
At the dinner, which was held on April 20th, the 320 guests also heard a presentation 
about the Institute’s activities.  In addition, two alumni IPF alumni offered testimonials 
about how the IPF mission has impacted their personal and priestly lives.  Fr. Damien 
Cook, pastor of Christ the King parish in Omaha, completed the most recent series 
of the Spiritual Direction Training Program held at Mundelein Seminary in suburban 
Chicago.  Fr. Jeffrey Lorig, pastor of St. Ludger parish in Creighton and St. Ignatius 
parish in Brunswick, graduated from the Spiritual Direction Training program in 2014.
The purpose of the annual celebration is to honor priests and to gather old and new 
friends of the Institute while also raising funds for the Institute’s mission.  We are grateful 
to St. Robert Bellarmine parish and its pastor, Fr. Steve Stillmunks, for allowing us to use 
their beautiful parish center for the event.  

Donors in 
2016
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“I first met Fr. Hanefeldt 
over 20 years ago when 
he was assigned to St. 
Elizabeth Ann Seton 

Parish.  Likewise, I got 
to know Fr. Lorig when 

he was the associate 
pastor at our parish.  
Both of these priests 
have had a profound 
impact on my life.”
 - Chris Berens, IPF 

Mission Advancement 
Council



Receiving Divine Love 
at the Cross

IPF’s mission is to serve the clergy but twice annually, the Omaha 
area’s lay community is invited to a “Morning of Reflection”.  These 
opportunities are designed to give the laity a taste of the IPF charism 
used in the spiritual formation programs.  The morning begins with 
Mass followed by a simple breakfast, then talks on prayer presented 
by the IPF staff.   Over 300 gathered this spring with the desire to 
enrich their Lenten journey towards the resurrection.  The talks were 
recorded and can be accessed through IPF’s website,  
www.priestlyformation.org.

Spiritual Moms Are Praying, Preparing 
Hearts

Before they arrive in Omaha each 
summer, every seminarian enrolled 
in that summer’s program has 
had “Spiritual Moms” praying for 
him.  Before they move into the 
dorm for the nine-week summer 
program, many Hail Mary’s have 
been said on their behalf.  Before 
the first summer IPF Mass at St. 
John’s Church on the Creighton 
University campus is celebrated, 
women have spent an hour in 
adoration in the same church 
praying that their sons’ hearts be 
open and receptive.  

The priority each summer is to find Spiritual Moms who wish to be matched “one-
to-one” with a seminarian.  They need to be committed to attending Friends Night 

in July when they will meet face to face. When that list is complete, all women, no matter which diocese across the country they 
represent, are encouraged to participate in the Spiritual Moms program as “general” pray-ers. The women in this group pray 
for each seminarian by name, three men a day, per a list they receive in May.  The goal is to make the “dome of grace” (a term 
coined by a faculty member years ago to explain the effect of the prayers for the men) as full and as strong as possible.  

It’s a win-win apostolate; the women love praying for the men, and 
the men receive additional graces from their prayers.   

If you would like to become a 2017 Spiritual Mom, consult our 
website at www.priestlyformation.org.  

Seminarian Jacob Wessel, with his Spiritual Mom, 
Cathy Thayer at Friends Night in 2016

“I’m very grateful that I have been able to 
be involved in the spirituality of a young 
man.  That I was part of saying a ‘Hail 
Mary’ everyday for these young men.” 

 

 - Sue Barrett, IPF Mission Advancement 
Council



Fr. Andy Alexander, S.J.
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli
Mr. and Mrs. George Baca
Honorable and Mrs. Peter Bataillon
Ann Bauer
Mr. and Mrs. James Bausch
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Brannen
Stacey Brichacek
Mr. and Mrs. John Brownrigg
Michel Caniglia
Brenda Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Classe
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Corey
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Cruise
Dr. and Mrs. Denis Cuka
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dahir
Ms. Rose Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dean
Kathleen Delaney
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Dickas
Mrs. Joyce Duffy
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Eden
Mr. and Mrs. George Emodi
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Engelbert
Mr. and Mrs. George Erdei
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Estee
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Flanagan
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Floersch
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Greco
Mr. Richard Hautzinger
Mr. and Mrs. William Hazell
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Hermsen
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Howell
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Jareske
Mr. and Mrs. William Kizer
Mr. and Mrs. James Koranda
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kuhl
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler
Rita Lawler
Mr. and Mrs. Les Lawless
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Lenhoff
Mr. and Mrs. William Lester
Mr. and Mrs. George Liebentritt
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Lubischer
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick Mahoney
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Malloy
Mr. and Mrs. John Matyja
Mr. and Mrs. John McCandless
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McCawley
Mr. John Minton
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Miskell
Mr. and Mrs. James Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Vern Ohlinger
Lourdes O’Leary
Mr. and Mrs. Pat O’Malley
Kathy Onken
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Pape
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ramaekers
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ramaekers
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A Reed
Mr. and Mrs. John Ries
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Rotella
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shimerda
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Stark
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Thurber
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Timmins
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells

Fr. Dan Andrews 
Michelle Grzywa

Msgr. Liam Barr
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens

Msgr. James Barta, Ph.D.
Mr. and Mrs. John Mullen

Fr. Michael Becker
Mr. and Mrs. John Crudo

Fr. John Brancich, FSSP
Anonymous

Fr. Michael Burbeck
Katherine Walsh

Fr. Matthew Capadano
Dr. and Mrs. James Dunlap

Archbishop Robert 
Carlson
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Hogan

Fr. Damien Cook
Ruth Gappa

Fr. Maurice Current
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mainelli

Archbishop Elden 
Curtiss
Anonymous

Msgr. Albert Davidsaver
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Wells

Fr. Jerome Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Esch
Mrs. Shirlee Goaley
Mr. and Mrs. David Keller
Ann Kineen
Mr. and Mrs. John Maginn
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist

Fr. Michael Eckley
Mrs. Geri Stratman

Fr. Robert English
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Leighton

Fr. Tom Fangman
Mrs. Kathy Troia

Msgr. Bill Fitzgerald
Anonymous

Fr. R. Michael 
Fitzpatrick
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tamisiea

Msgr. John Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Roman Uhing

Msgr. Thomas Furlong
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Gerken

Fr. Daniel Galas
Anonymous

Fr. Larry Gillick, S.J.
Anonymous

Fr. Terrence Gordon, 
FSSP
Anonymous

Fr. Michael Gutgsell
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Gerken
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Werner
Mr. Martin Wyant

Fr. Matthew Gutowski
Drs. Ralph and Yasmin Hauke

Msgr. Richard Gyhra
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens

Fr. Douglas Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark

Fr. Jeremy Hans
Knights of Columbus Council 
      10108
Mr. and Mrs. Allyn Wiebelhaus

Fr. O. Lee Hightower
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Heffron

Fr. Paul Hoesing
Mr. Duane Hoesing
Shannon Walsh

Fr. Mark Ivany
Loretta Ivany

Fr. Raymond Jansen
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens

Fr. Frank Jindra
Anonymous

Fr. Walter Jong-A-Kiem
Anonymous
Drs. Ralph and Yasmin Hauke

Fr. Kevin Joyce
Drs. Ralph and Yasmin Hauke

Fr. Dan Kampschneider
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stuart

Fr. Joseph Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. William Kennedy

Fr. John Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. John Crudo

Fr. Rob Kroll, S.J.
Anonymous

Fr. Donald Kros
Diane Gross

Msgr. Francis Kubart
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Wieberg

Fr. Chris Kubat
Marguerite Kellett
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens

Fr. Paul La Fontaine
Mr. and Mrs. John Norris

Fr. Phillip Lawler
Marilyn Lawler

Fr. Ryan Lewis
Mrs. Roxie Lewis

Abbot Michael Liebl
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells

Fr. Craig Loecker
Dr. and Mrs. William Carlisle
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Esch
Mrs. Shirlee Goaley

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Heinrichs
Mr. and Mrs. David Keller
Ann Kineen
Mr. and Mrs. William Lindsay, Jr
Mr. and Mrs. John Maginn
Mr. and Mrs. David Weist
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist

Msgr. Joseph Masiello
Msgr. Gerard McCarren

Fr. Thomas McDermott
Anonymous

Fr. Michael McGivney
Mr. Dennis Podjenski

Fr. Mark McKercher
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Connelly
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wiese

Fr. Gerald Melchior
Mrs. Sharon Melchior

Fr. James Meysenburg
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Coover
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens

Fr. John Nacca
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Buttarazzi, Sr.

Fr. Herman Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Fr. Mark Nolte
Drs. Ralph and Yasmin Hauke

Fr. John Norman
Dr. and Mrs. James Dunlap

Edwin Cardinal O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Zink II

Fr. Ralph O’Donnell
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells

Bishop Thomas Olmsted
Donna Killoughey Bird

Fr. Marc Paveglio
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Kleven

Fr. Val Peter
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer

Fr. Arthur Proulx
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Topor

Fr. James Rafferty
Anonymous

Fr. David Reeson
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Armshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stuart

Fr. Chad Ripperger, FSSP
Anonymous

Fr. John Rooney
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Micek

Fr. Andrew Roza
Anna Drvol

Fr. Jim Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Wells

Fr. James Sampson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price

Msgr. Ken Seifried
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Conrad

Archbishop Daniel 
Sheehan
Anonymous
Anonymous
Dr. and Mrs. Jerold Buresh

Fr. Clifford Stevens
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer

Fr. Max Streidl
Heather Tarson

Fr. Vincent Sunguti
Deacon and Mrs. Chuck Adams

Fr. James Tiegs
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark

Fr. Mark Toups
Mr. Daniel Walker

IPF Gratefully acknowledges the following 
2016 Saint John Paul II Fund for Priests Donors

Deacon Keating and IPF alumni meet unexpectedly in Rome
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Memorials
Donations given during 2016 in honor of a deceased friend or family member

Rev. Paul Begley
Rosemary Weide

Bobbie Bemis
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge

James Brazda
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wiese

Raul Alberto Castillo
Rev. Martin Espinoza

George Cavallari
Rev. Nicholas Cavallari

Rev. Edmund Connors
Rev. Patrick Kuffner

Susan Conyers
Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams

Mrs. Tupper Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge

Rev. Robert Duffy
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Dworak

Rev, Msgr. Peter Dunne
Barbara Thompson

George and Margaret 
Gabuzda
Joan Reese-Giesman

Jerome Ghera
Mary Ghera

Andrea Glinka
Mr. Ron Glinka

Jacqueline Gorup
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J Gorup

Laurie Lynn Greco
Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams

Dylan Johnson
Gazelle Johnson

Mr. Brooks Joyner
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli

Rev. Msgr. Eugene Kerwin
Barbara Thompson

Mr. Ed Laughlin
Mrs. Patricia Laughlin

Deacon Alan LeClair
Mr. and Mrs. Merl Core
Mrs. Mitzi LeClair

Don Leiber
Rev Msgr. Thomas Furlong

Sebastiano Manzitto
Mrs. Florence Manzitto

Jacob Marcello
Beth Marcello

J. Reilly McCarren
Judith McCarren

Rev. Richard McGloin, S.J.
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Gatz

Mr. Joseph McNulty
Mrs. Mary Ellen McNulty

Regina Minton
Mr. John Minton

J. Allan Mitchell
Mrs. Toni Mitchell

William O’Leary, SJ
Nancy Fullwood

Mrs. Betty Oswald
Mr. Claire (Tex) Oswald

Dr. Anthony Pantano
Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams

Bill Ramsey
Mrs. Peg Jeffrey
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge
Mrs. Betty Shrier
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist

Margaret Regina
Mr. Paul Regina

Rev. Othmar Rollman, OFM
Mrs. Eloise Seward

Lawrence Schwietz
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist

Rev. Msgr. Francis 
     Sherman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mooney

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Simmel
Alice Simmel

Mr. Donald Smith
Pauline Quinn

Lester Tinnin
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Scherer

Mary Terese Ulmer
Mrs. Theresa Gabuzda

Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Wilhelmj
Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams

Don Wingert
Ms. Angie Wingert

Saint John Paul II Fund Donors
Fr. Bob Uzzilio
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Oberndorf

Fr. Kevin Vogel
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Armshaw
Mr. and Mrs. David Mucia

Fr. Leo Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Neppl

Fr. Tom Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells

Fr. Damien Wee
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Jareske

Fr. James Weeder
Anonymous

Fr. S. Anthony Weidner
Anonymous

Fr. Tom Weisbecker
Anonymous

Abbot Theodore Wolff
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Wells

Fr. Carl Zoucha
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kluck

Fr. Damien Zuerlein
Anonymous
Jim Wingender
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Tributes
Donations given during 2016 in honor of a friend or family member

Most Reverend Samuel Aquila
Mr. Mark Conzemius

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler

Mr. William Brennan
Mrs. Kate Brennan

Mrs. Kate Brennan
Lucretia Danielson

Most Reverend Robert Carlson
Mr. Mark Conzemius

Rev. John Cloherty
Gaelyn Kelly

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Conrad
Peg Lacy

James Coughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mainelli
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wiese

Most Reverend Andrew Cozzens
Mr. Mark Conzemius
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cozzens

Most Reverend Elden Curtiss
Rev. Ralph O’Donnell
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tamisiea

Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Mrs. Marion Denion
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rudawski, Sr.

Rev. Michael Gutgsell
Mrs. Patricia Maggio

Rev. Matthew Gutowski
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Wharton

Most Reverend Joseph Hanefeldt
Mr. and Mrs. David Rossman

Rev. Jeremy Hans
Mr. Edmund Galas

Rev. Scott Harter
Katy Dornbos

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hays
Lucretia Danielson

Agnes and Harold Higgins
Virginia Higgins

Rev. Paul Hoesing
Katy Dornbos

Dr. and Mrs. David Hoover
Dr. Harold Kreski

Tyrell Hughes
Sean Hughes

Rev. John Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Dugan

Kathy Kanavy
Rev. Michael Izen

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Kirkpatrick
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Furlong

Rev. Marcus Knecht
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli
Rev. Msgr. William Collins

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler
Rita Lawler

Mr. Michael Leighton
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Faith

Rev. Charles Mangano
Loretta LaCorte
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Pinter
Alice Simmel

Trudy McCaffrey
Mr. Joey Storer

Harold McKercher
Mrs. Kathy Weise

David Medeiros, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Medeiros

Mr. Frank Merwald
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Merwald

Rev. Joseph Miksch
Deacon and Mrs. Mark Boeding

Phyllis Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. David Medeiros

Ken O’Brien
Eileen O’Brien

Eva and Elwood Parsons
Nancy Fullwood

Mr. Fred Pierce
Lorraine Pierce

Rev. Blake Rozier
Mr. and Mrs. Norris Hoover

Rev. Msgr. Roger Scheckel
Mr. Jerome Loos

James Sinnerud, S.J.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Donovan

Rev. James Tiegs
Mr. and Mrs. Salvadore Carta
Colleen Simonsen

Rev. Robert Uzzilio
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Glennan

Rev. Michael Voithofer
Jo Holloway

Rev. Joseph Weber
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Dugan

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist
Mrs. Betty Shrier

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Werner
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer

Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Michaela Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Prost

Rev. Michael Wolfbauer
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Svec

Rev. Msgr. John Woolsey
Rev. Msgr. Peter Finn



The Institute for Priestly Formation
2016 Summary of Activities

Revenues:
Program Fees, Tuition, Room & Board 	 $1,823,532
Contributions & Special Events 		    1,133,964
Grants 						          126,461
John Paul II Fund 				           92,500
Other Auxiliary Income 			          41,225
Investment Income 				           11,427
						      $3,229,109

Expenses:
Program Expenses 				    $2,372,800
Development					          486,887
General and Administrative 			        260,781
						      $3,120,468

2016 Revenues

New From IPF Publications

The Pastor at Prayer
By: Fr. Paul Turner ($6.95)

In this brief book, Father Turner discusses the many facets of a pastor’s prayer life, ranging from 
his daily prayer to his celebrating Mass and administering the Sacraments of Baptism, Marriage, 
and Anointing of the Sick. Father Turner recognizes the challenges that pastors face as they 
attempt to keep prayer at the center of their busy lives. He gives helpful advice about how to pray, 
what to pray, where to pray, when to pray, and why to pray. The book concludes with a set of 
reflection questions that are meant to deepen the pastor’s prayer life and enhance his experiences 
of spiritual direction.

To order an IPF Publication, please contact Catholic Word at 1-800-932-3826, 
www.catholicword.com/ipf, or by email: sales@catholicword.com

Liturgy and Priestly Formation: Sharing the Life of Christ
Edited By: Deacon James Keating ($13.95)

This book is a collection of essays presented at a seminar held at Creighton University by The 
Institute for Priestly Formation. All of the essays were written in response to David Fagerberg’s 
book On Liturgical Asceticism and focused on various issues facing clerics in formation. The 
essays explore how liturgy renders Christ’s sacrifice available for our own deification, allowing 
seminarians to reflect more deeply on their noble task of bringing this mystery to the people in 
Sacrament, word, and charity. 

2016 Expenses
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